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The Best Music Programs For The Summer 
      Our program on 

May 10th was 

presented by Michael 

Fraley, the Executive 

Director of the Youth 

Orchestra of Palm 

Beach County 

(YOPBC) . 

   They have a 

Summer Music Camp which is 

completely unique because their 

camp gives kids MUSIC and MORE! 

They stand out because they teach 

ALL instruments AND because they 

accept beginning students on most 

instruments. Unlike most music 

camps, they provide a fun schedule of 

varied day camp activities in addition 

to music…activities such as organized 

sports, arts and crafts, private 

lessons, guest artist performances, as 

well as field trips to local attractions, 

and as you would expect, lots of 

music! 

   The YOPBC is a non-profit arts 

organization that provides youth, 

ages six to 22, from all backgrounds, 

with programming that supports the 

notion that “Music Changes Lives.” 

Benefiting in multiple ways from 

instruction, rehearsal, and the thrill of 

performing orchestral music as a 

unified whole, the student musicians 

who make up the YOPBC membership 

have through the YOPBC program the 

chance to gain self-esteem, improve 

academic performance, learn how to 

meet self-directed goals, build 

socialization skills, and serve the 

community through the arts. 

   In abiding by the principles of 

diversity, equity, and inclusion, 

YOPBC strives to make its program 

accessible to a diverse sampling of 

student musicians from all over Palm 

Beach and surrounding counties. No 

child is ever turned away because of 

an inability to pay. 

   For more information, go to 

www.yopbc.org. 

A Child’s Life Lifted Up By You 
   Our program on May 17th was 
presented by Christie Geltz, The 
Volunteer Recruiter for the Guardian 
Ad Litem for Children.  
   Thousands of abused, abandoned 
and neglected children become the 
subject of judicial proceedings each 
year in Florida. The Guardian Ad Litem 
are looking for volunteers to become 
part of the court process in order to 

represent and advocate 
for a child’s best 
interest. 
   With a GAL volunteer, 
a child is half as likely 
to languish in the foster 

care and child welfare 
system, and more 
likely to find a safe, 
permanent home. 
Today, there are 
many children in the 
system that have no 
access to a GAL volunteer.  Volunteers 
will be trained to collaborate with 
outside agencies, interview parents/
caregivers, teachers, doctors, 
counselors, and present 
recommendations to the court and 
prepare reports which become part of 
a child’s records. For more 
information, go to www.galpbc.org. 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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The 

  Upcoming Important Dates:                       
                                   

                            Birthdays:                                 

                             

                               June 1 - Bonnie Morse 

                                   June 2 - Danielle Garcia 

                                                                        June 6 - Scott Youngberg     

                                                                    June 10 - Dale Morrison    

                                                 Bob Laseter     

                                                                    June 11 - Susan Ruby 

                                 June 13 - Kimberly Rasor         

                                 June 14 - Peggy Kelleher  

                                 June 21 - Marsha Eisenberg                                                                                                                

                                   

                              Wedding Anniversaries:    

    

                         June 4 - Jeffrey & Kimberly Rasor 

                                 June 14 - Larry & Terri Schroeder 
                        June 17 - Sally & Brian Schleifer   
                              

                                                  Membership Anniversaries: 
                                             None  
                                 

May 4th Meeting “Finnegans” :  Jay Alperin reported his efforts to 

delay the housing plan on the golf course have been successful. 

Everyone was happy for that. Rich Pollack enjoyed his birthday 

weekend with one scoop of ice cream with hot fudge. Bob Hayes, 

Scott Youngberg, Joel Davidson all cheered on the Heat and the 

Panthers. Gina Sablo got a call from her daughter, she had a baby 

today, a boy. Everyone was thrilled to hear that. Congratulations! Bob 

Barcinski”s grandson got his Driver’s permit. Watchout! Ezra Krieg 

had a great trip to London. Pam Davidson is starting her Lt.Governor 

training. Peggy Kelleher moved her office from Stuart to Boynton. 

Mark Scheinbaum saw Steve Rubin on TV. Carlene Laseter put in 

for her member anniversary and Bill Morse put in for everything above. 

May 10th Meeting:   We inducted new member Jill Arbetter today. 

Everyone was happy for that. Jill also put in for her wedding 

anniversary and her daughter is graduating from college. Steve Rubin 

put in for being an old member. Jay Alperin had two grandsons finish 

their first year of college. Gina Sablo’s 2nd grandchild is graduating 

from college. Bob Hayes, Ezra Krieg, Reeve Bright, Rich Pollack 

and Joel Davidson put in for the Heat & Panthers - Keep it Going! 

Peggy Kelleher’s son turns 25 and she wishes everyone a Happy 

Mothers Day. Dave Freeburn’s daughter is coming for a visit and Bill 

Morse is going on a cruise. Pam Davidson’s disabled grandson is 

being honored with a scholarship. Angie Gray is now a certified 

Pickleball professional. Mark Scheinbaum put in for Angie’s generosity 

for her donation to the club. Everyone else was Just Happy. 

May 17th Meeting:  Jay Alperin showed everyone a picture of his 

daughter receiving a diploma. Who was the man presenting it? Not even 

Bob Hayes knew who it was. It turns out it was Bob. Scott 

Youngberg put a dollar in for Bob’s memory and eyesight. Bob put in 

for the Heat, Panthers and Marlins, who had a walk-off home run last 

night. Dave Freeburn was at the Marlin’s game and left after one out 

in the ninth. Yep, he missed the home run that won it.  Joel Davidson 

also likes the Heat & Panthers winning. Bob Barcinski had a dollar for 

his anniversary and is going to a Panther’s playoff game next week. 

Andie DeVoe is happy the Green Turtles have arrived and noted we 

are 1/2 way to Halloween. Pam Davidson had another dollar for her 

grandson being honored by Friendship Circle. Dupree Jackson 

appreciates the club’s support for the EJS Project and Carlene Laseter 

had a wonderful Mothers Day. Mykal Banta noted it’s Mental Health 

Awareness Month. Mark Scheinbaum saluted Spady Elementary. 

Terrence Moore had a late dollar and Reeve Bright is happy to still 

be vertical. Mike Salem is also happy to be here. Finally, Pam 

Davidson passed around a petition for everyone to sign. 

Ezra Krieg had a dollar for Kiwanis being non-political 

(..ahem). 
                  Continues—See Happy $$, Page 3 

  $ $ $  Happy Dollars  $ $ $     Other Doings. . . . . . 
   Hail! President, Pro-Tem 
         of the Month! 
 

                   ***** May ***** 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

               
             Peggy Kelleher 
       Here are the upcoming scheduled PPOTM’s: 

                     June - Bill Morse 

                      July - Rich Pollack 

                  August - Carlene Laseter 

            September - Steve Rubin 

            Thank You!       

    
   Our club recently made the following donations: 

   $250 for an ad in the Delray Citizens for Police 
Annual Awards program. 

                 $500 for a sponsorship at the EJS Project Block  
             Event June 24th. 

                $750 to Orchard View Elementary, proceeds from  
             a Kiwanis Foundation Grant we received to buy  
             books for the school. 

                                          
         A Great Big 

    Thank You!  
  goes to  Angie Gray.     

          Angie had money left over   
     from her election campaign funds  
       and donated $1,000 to our club’s 

Foundation.  
           Thanks Angie, you are the BEST! 

    The Club’s Foundation is holding a silent 
auction for a 2 night stay at the Delray Beach 
Aloft. An email was sent out on May 31st. Get 
your bids in!  Thank you Steve Rubin for your  

           Donation of the Certificate. 

                  
Continues—See Other Doings, Page 5 
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The 

     Calendar Of Events  

    
 June 21-24 ....Kiwanis Int’l Convention, Minneapolis 

 June 24......... EJS Project Block Party, 1pm-7pm 
                         700 W. Atlantic Ave, Delray Beach 
 
 August 17-20... Florida Kiwanis       
                          District Convention 
     Omni Orlando Resort, Orlando, Fl 

October 6 ..... Kiwanis “Swing for  
                       Kids” Golf Tourney 
                       Westchester CC,  
                        11:30 am - 5 pm. 

October 21 ... 50th Anniversary & Charter Night Party 
                        Delray Golf Club, 6 pm. 

  Landlord’s Fill Their Vacant Units  
   Our program on May 24th was presented by Jackie 
Lazarus, Sasha Lopez, and Alex Salomon representing 
the Housing Services of 
Palm Beach County 
Community Services Dept. 
   We heard about the 
Smart Landlord Campaign 
and the county’s efforts to 
provide affordable 
housing. The S.M.A.R.T 
Landlord Campaign 
recruits landlords who can 
provide affordable units 
for extremely low income 
and homeless individuals 
and families. They need efficiency, studio and multiple 
bedroom units. The program’s ultimate goal is to end 
homelessness by getting homeless individuals and 
families into housing. The only thing that will end 
homelessness is housing.  
   Joining the community of homeless service providers is 
also beneficial to landlords. Landlords can save on 
marketing costs. There’s a waiting list of people who 
need housing immediately. Every tenant has a case 
manager who provides assistance to the client and serves 
as the landlord's immediate point of contact. Landlords 
receive timely rent payments with help from the 
organization placing the tenant. Reduce vacancies by 
always having a tenant.  
   Interested in signing up for the program? E-mail 
jalazaru@pbcgov.org  or call 561-355-1183. 

 

 

    On May 16th, Bob Hayes presented Scholarship 
Awards to Maya Lopez, Kyra Howell and Isabella 
Valladeres, all graduating seniors at Atlantic High 
School and members of the Key Club. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    Our club is also awarding scholarships to three 
American Heritage graduating seniors and Key Club 
members:  Camila Swett, Jack Edelstein and Maya 
Volot. 

   Congratulations Senior Super Stars! 

From Happy $$, Page 1 

May 24th Meeting:  Dave Freeburn got a ticket for an expired tag, 

over 6 months. Dave claims if police did their job and caught him 

earlier, it would have saved him a lot of money and aggravation! Jeff 

Rasor said they did their job by giving him a ticket. Jeff also put in for 

the Panthers and Heat winning in the playoffs. Scott Youngberg had 

a dollar to see if Bob Barcinski is a good luck or bad luck guy. Bob is 

going to the Panther’s game tonight. Joel Davidson and Peggy 

Kelleher also put in for the Panthers and Heat. Bill Morse had a 

dollar for the Celtics. Ezra Krieg cheered on the Inter-Miami Soccer 

team. Jay Alperin’s 4 out of 5 grandson’s have a summer job. Jill 

Arbetter’s son received a grant as an Orchestra Conductor. Andie 

DeVoe  is back to yoga for 1st time in 3 years - Ouch! Tom Carney 

was happy to beat Reeve Bright to the meeting this morning. 

Everyone else was “Just Happy”. 

May 31st Meeting:   Today was a battle of the noisy tables. Andie 

DeVoe and Terrence Moore were happy to be at the “Trouble-

Maker” table. Jay Alperin was happy to be at the quiet table. A lot of 

members put in today for Memorial day and for all those who fought 

for our freedoms. Scott Youngberg had a dollar for Bob Barcinski 

being the good luck guy for the Panther’s winning. A lot of other 

members had a dollar for the Heat and the Panther’s going for the 

championships. Bob also had a dollar for his wife getting great medical 

news. Dave Freeburn was happy Boston took it to seven games. 

Mykal Banta put in for our newest member Jill Arbetter. Bill Morse 

had a dinero for his wife’s birthday. Bob Hayes had a 

fun trip to Jacksonville doing tourist stuff. Reeve Bright 

acknowledged Ezra Krieg’s letter that was published in 

the Post. Peggy Kelleher is going to Buffalo and Cape 

Cod  to “Chill out”. Mark Scheinbaum thanked the 5 

Kiwanians who watched his documentary last week. 

Steve Rubin was late and everyone else was “Just Happy”.             
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The 

        

      Membership 
         Carlene Laseter - Chairperson   

 
 
 

     Welcome to Our    
    Newest Member   

  

           Jill Arbetter   
    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    
   Jill is the Executive Director of the Elevar Foundation. 
She’s a violinist and artist manager with more than 20 
years of experience. Jill has performed as a violinist 
with the Bamberger Symphoniker, Berlin Symphony 
Orchestra, Berliner Symphoniker, the New World 
Symphony of Miami, Pro Arte Chamber Orchestra, Radio 
Symphony Orchestra Berlin, Staatsoper Berlin, Zurich 
Opera, and others. As a chamber musician, Jill has 
collaborated with world renowned musicians such as 
Guy Braunstein, Alban Gerhardt, Leonidas Kavakos, and 
Nikolaj Znaider, and has participated in noted festivals, 
including Switzerland’s Davos Festival and the 
Yellowbarn Music Festival in the US. Other notable 
appearances include CBS Sunday Morning with Charles 
Kurault and the Lifetime Achievement Awards at The 
Kennedy Center, where she performed for President and 
Mrs. Ronald Reagan, and honoree, the esteemed 
violinist, Yehudi Menuhin. 
   As owner of Arbetter Artists, a vibrant artist-
management agency, she represented many leading 
conductors and instrumentalists. In this role, she has 
presented many international tours and recording 
projects for the Zurich Chamber Orchestra, the Belgrade 
Philharmonic, the Budapest Concert Orchestra, and for 
numerous other orchestras throughout Europe.  

   Jill received degrees in violin performance from the 
New England Conservatory of Music and the Mannes 
College of Music, and was also a fellow at the 
Tanglewood Music Center.  In addition, Jill is on the 
board of the Florida Intergenerational Orchestra, based 
in Boca Raton, and is the Artistic Manager for the Santa 
Barbara Symphony. Jill is married to a veterinarian, and 
loves to spend time with her two rescue dogs, travel, 
and play chamber music. 
            Welcome Jill! 
         
           Remember, This is The Formula:    
        Love being a Kiwanian. Love your club.    
              Share it with others. Live it.     

 

 

 

 

 

   This year, our club is celebrating its 50th Year 
Anniversary. The club was chartered in July, 1973 as the 
Kiwanis Club of Delray Beach-Sunrise.  

 Save the Date! Tentative date for the celebration is  
Saturday, October 21, 2023.  

 Caridad Serves The Children &   
   Families of Our Community   
   Our program on May 31st was 
presented by Lisa Kronhaus, the Chief 
Development Officer for Caridad Center.  
   Caridad Center offers comprehensive 
medical, dental, and vision care and is 
the largest clinic of its kind in Florida. 
Their services are free for patients and 
their families who do not have insurance. 
Over 28% of Palm Beach County 
residents do not have medical insurance. 
Volunteer doctors, dentists, nurses, dentists, dental 
hygienists, as well as many others contributed over $5.1 
million in patient care services. The goal of Caridad is to 
help the working poor population stay healthy so they can 
be productive individuals in our community. Last year 
their dispensary assisted over 1,500 patients with free 
prescription medication valued at over $2 million. 
   Caridad Center is also a leader and advocate of 
Community Health Worker (CHW) programs throughout 
Palm Beach County.  Their CHW programs provide their 
patients a trusted frontline public health worker that will 
come to their homes and serve as a liaison for them and 
their families. Caridad’s Social Services Department 
dramatically increased the total services they provided for 
those in need this past year.  Their programs for families 
facing financial insecurities include: providing food 
assistance, clothing, children & baby supplies, youth 
education and enrichment support, personal care items, 
and emergency living assistance.  They seek to eliminate 
the cycle of poverty for the families they serve in South 
Florida. For more information go to www.caridad.org 
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The 

    Upcoming Meeting Programs   
 
These are the scheduled Programs for our meetings at 
the Delray Golf Club (Subject to change): 
 
6/8 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  
          meeting, Thursday, June 8th, at 5:30 pm. 
6/14 Democratic Party  
6/21 In Jacob's Shoes 
6/28 Horizon Nursing Services  

7/6 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  
          meeting, Thursday, July 6th, at 5:30 pm. 
7/12 Care Giving Youth  
7/19 Palm Beach Clerk of Courts  
7/26 Spirit of Giving (hosted by Rich Pollack)  

8/3 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  
          meeting, Thursday, August 3rd, at 5:30 pm. 
8/9  CPR 
8/16 Open Hearts for Orphans 
8/23 Brooklyn Café Show  
8/30 Friends of Palm Beach 

9/7 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  
          meeting, Thursday, September 7th, at 5:30 pm. 
9/13 Milagro Center 
9/20 Growing Up w/Tennis & Training (Mike Salem host)  
9/27 Police Appreciation  

      Please contact Ezra Krieg at  
         954-260-8838 if you have  
      a program idea for our meetings.  

     PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENT    
    

A.I. ENHANCED SCAMS 

by Alvaro Puig, Consumer Education Specialist, FTC 

You get a call. There’s a panicked voice on the line. It’s 
your grandson. He says he’s in deep trouble — he 
wrecked the car and landed in jail. But you can help by 
sending money. You take a deep breath and think. 
You’ve heard about grandparent scams. But darn, it 
sounds just like him. How could it be a scam? Voice 
cloning, that’s how. 

Artificial intelligence (AI) is no longer a far-fetched idea 
out of a sci-fi movie. We’re living with it, here and now. 
A scammer could use AI to clone the voice of your loved 
one. All he needs is a short audio clip of your family 
member’s voice — which he could get from content 
posted online — and a voice-cloning program. When the 
scammer calls you, he’ll sound just like your loved one. 

So how can you tell if a family member is in trouble or if 
it’s a scammer using a cloned voice? Don’t trust the 
voice. Call the person who supposedly contacted you 
and verify the story. Use a phone number you know is 
theirs. If you can’t reach your loved one, try to get in 
touch with them through another family member or 
their friends. 

Scammers ask you to pay or send money in ways that 
make it hard to get your money back. If the caller says 
to wire money, send cryptocurrency, or buy gift cards 
and give them the card numbers and PINs, those could 
be signs of a scam. 

If you spot a scam, report it to the FTC at 
ReportFraud.ftc.gov. 

 

 
Other Doings. . (Continued from Pg. 2)  

 
   Members stayed after the meeting to view and 
review a 45-minute documentary on first 
generation graduate student motivation. This was 
part of the Focus Group requirements of member 

Mark Scheinbaum's doctoral work at Northeastern 
University, and our club was one of the community 

organizations supporting 
the academic research 
effort (no--we did not 
have to donate any 
money!!!) 
   Mark expressed his 
appreciation, and for a 
few folks who emailed 
with regrets because of 
scheduling conflicts, he 
indicated he would be 

happy to repeat the screening for others at a later date. 
After viewing the documentary there was a 1-page 
survey to complete. 
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The 

   

   50/50 Winners:  
  Here are the holders of      
    the “Winning Tickets”    
         for last month:  

 
    

         May 4 - Peggy Kelleher 

  May 10 - Mike Salem 

  May 17 - Peggy (Ms. Two-Timer) Kelleher 

  May 24 - Bob Barcinski 

  May 31 - Ezra (The Rich get richer) Krieg 

       

 HUMAN AND  
 SPIRITUAL VALUES 
 (One of the six Objects of Kiwanis)  

“The pessimist sees difficulty in 
every opportunity. The optimist 
sees opportunity in every difficulty” 

              --- Winston Churchill 

1. Fact or Crap - Mr. 
Potato Head quit smoking 
in 1987.  

2. Fact or Crap - Scorpio 
is a fire sign.  

3. Fact or Crap - Two, 
nibbles, make a byte in 
computer jargon.  

4. Fact or Crap - The heart beat rate of a 
cat is twice that of humans.  

5. Fact or Crap - The horn on an English 
saddle is designed to improve rider 
stability.  

6. Fact or Crap - The ice cream cone was 
invented at Coney Island, NY in 1912.  

7. Fact or Crap - Interstate 10 is the 
longest contiguous freeway in the US. 

                 

                (Answers on Page 9) 

Think you know words? 

Build your vocabulary with these new 
words and learn the meaning, history, 
and fun facts: 
 

[sizijē ]  Part of speech: noun     
 Origin: Greek, early 17th century  

 
1. A conjunction or opposition, especially of the moon 
with the sun. 

2. A pair of connected or corresponding things. 

Examples of Syzygy in a sentence 
"During the new and full moons, the sun and moon are 
in syzygy, or in alignment.”  
My tattoo represents the syzygy of yin and yang.”   

      Show Your Heart Some Love 
Heart disease is the number one killer of men and women in the 
U.S. While age, genetics, and family history are risk factors 
related to heart disease, some lifestyle factors are associated 
with better heart health. But first, discuss any medical concerns 
with your healthcare provider before beginning any diet or 
fitness regimen. The following information is not a substitute for 
medical advice: 

• Manage your blood pressure: Make sure to check your 
blood pressure regularly. Hypertension is often asymptomatic. 

• Maintain a healthy weight: Being overweight or obese 
may increase disease risk. 

• Eat well and exercise: These two activities are associated 
with a lower incidence of heart disease. 

• Drink less alcohol and don’t smoke: These habits are 
seen more frequently in heart disease patients. 

• Sleep well and reduce stress: Lower cortisol levels may 
reduce your risk for heart disease. 

While not all risk factors are controllable, some are. The list 
above is not comprehensive. Give your heart some love, and 
talk to your doctor about the best ways to care for it. 

Tip adapted from MedlinePlus.gov8 

Syzygy   

  

   Retirement to do list: Wake up. - I Nailed it! 

http://us.fotolia.com/id/10753832
http://us.fotolia.com/id/6481969
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The 

     

   Visit our Website: 
  

   www.delraybeachkiwanis.org 

 

Krieg’s Korner  
As a regular feature of our weekly meetings,  
Ezra Krieg brings us up to date with what 
happened on  “This Date in History” 
Here are a few interesting items from the past  
month:  

May 4: 
1776, Rhode Island declared its freedom from England, two months before the 
Declaration of Independence was adopted. 
1886, at Haymarket Square in Chicago, a labor demonstration for an 8-hour work 
day turned into a deadly riot when a bomb exploded. 
1904, the United States took over construction of the Panama Canal from the 
French. 
1932, mobster Al Capone, convicted of income-tax evasion, entered the federal 
penitentiary in Atlanta. (Capone was later transferred to Alcatraz Island.) 
1942, the Battle of the Coral Sea, the first naval clash fought entirely with carrier 
aircraft, began in the Pacific during World War II. (The outcome was considered a 
tactical victory for Japan, but ultimately a strategic one for the Allies.) 
1945, during World War II, German forces in the Netherlands, Denmark and 
northwest Germany agreed to surrender. 
1970, Ohio National Guardsmen opened fire during an anti-war protest at Kent 
State University, killing four students and wounding nine others. 
1998, Unabomber Theodore Kaczynski (kah-ZIHN’-skee) was given four life 
sentences plus 30 years by a federal judge in Sacramento, California, under a 
plea agreement that spared him the death penalty. 
2020, New York state reported more than 1,700 previously undisclosed 
coronavirus deaths at nursing homes and adult care facilities.  
 Birthdays:  
 Katherine Jackson, matriarch of the Jackson musical family, is 93.  
 Jazz musician Ron Carter is 86.  
 Pop singer Peggy Santiglia Davison (The Angels) is 79.  
 Singer Jackie Jackson (The Jacksons) is 72.  
 Singer-actor Pia Zadora is 71.  
 R&B singer Oleta Adams is 70.  
 Country singer Randy Travis is 64.  
 Actor Mary McDonough is 62.  
 Actor Will Arnett is 53.  
 Sports reporter Erin Andrews is 45. 
 Singer Lance Bass (‘N Sync) is 44.  

May 10: 
1775, Ethan Allen and his Green Mountain Boys, along with Col. Benedict Arnold, 
captured the British-held fortress at Ticonderoga, New York. 
1865, Confederate President Jefferson Davis was captured by Union forces in 
Irwinville, Georgia. 
1869, a golden spike was driven in Promontory, Utah, marking the completion of 
the first transcontinental railroad in the United States. 
1924, J. Edgar Hoover was named acting director of the Bureau of Investigation 
(later known as the Federal Bureau of Investigation, or FBI). 
1933, the Nazis staged massive public book burnings in Germany. 
1940, during World War II, German forces began invading the Netherlands, 
Luxembourg, Belgium and France. The same day, British Prime Minister Neville 
Chamberlain resigned, and Winston Churchill formed a new government. 
1994, Nelson Mandela took the oath of office in Pretoria to become South Africa’s 
first Black president.  
2013, U.S government scientists said worldwide levels of carbon dioxide, the 
chief greenhouse gas blamed for global warming, had hit a milestone, reaching 
an amount never before encountered by humans. 
2014, Michael Sam was picked by the St. Louis Rams in the seventh round of the 
NFL draft, becoming the first openly gay player drafted by a pro football team. 
(Sam retired after an unsuccessful stint with the Rams and the Dallas Cowboys.) 
 Birthdays:  
 R&B singer Henry Fambrough (The Spinners) is 85. 
 Singer Donovan is 77.  
 Sports anchor Chris Berman is 68.  
 Rock singer Bono (BAH’-noh) (U2) is 63.  
 Playwright Suzan-Lori Parks is 60.  
 Model Linda Evangelista is 58.  
 Rapper Young MC is 56.  
 Race car driver Helio Castroneves is 48.  
 Olympic gold medal swimmer Missy Franklin is 28. 

May 17: 
1536, Archbishop of Canterbury Thomas Cranmer declared the marriage of 
England’s King Henry VIII to Anne Boleyn invalid after she failed to produce a 
male heir; Boleyn, already condemned for high treason, was executed two days 
later. 
1946, President Harry S. Truman seized control of the nation’s railroads, delaying 
— but not preventing — a threatened strike by engineers and trainmen. 
1954, a unanimous U.S. Supreme Court handed down its Brown v. Board of 
Education of Topeka decision which held that racially segregated public schools 
were inherently unequal, and therefore unconstitutional. 
1973, a special committee convened by the U.S. Senate began its televised 
hearings into the Watergate scandal. 
1987, 37 American sailors were killed when an Iraqi warplane attacked the U.S. 
Navy frigate Stark in the Persian Gulf. (Iraq apologized for the attack, calling it a 
mistake, and paid more than $27 million in compensation.) 
1996, President Bill Clinton signed a measure requiring neighborhood notification 
when sex offenders move in. (“Megan’s Law,” as it’s known, was named for 
Megan Kanka, a 7-year-old New Jersey girl who was raped and murdered in 

1994.) 
2004, Massachusetts became the first state to allow same-sex marriages. 
2020, New York Gov. Andrew Cuomo was tested for the coronavirus on live TV as 
he announced that all people in the state who were experiencing flu-like 
symptoms were eligible for tests. 
 Birthdays:  
 Actor Peter Gerety is 83.  
 TV personality Kathleen Sullivan is 70.  
 Boxing Hall of Famer Sugar Ray Leonard is 67.  
 Sports announcer Jim Nantz is 64.  
 Producer Simon Fuller (TV: “American Idol”) is 63. 
 Actor Sasha Alexander is 50.  
 Actor Kat Foster is 45.  
 Singer Kree Harrison (TV: “American Idol”) is 33.  

May 24: 
1844, Samuel F.B. Morse transmitted the message “What hath God wrought” 
from Washington to Baltimore as he formally opened America’s first telegraph 
line. 
1935, the first major league baseball game to be played at night took place at 
Cincinnati’s Crosley Field as the Reds beat the Philadelphia Phillies, 2-1. 
1937, in a set of rulings, the U.S. Supreme Court upheld the constitutionality of 
the Social Security Act of 1935. 
1962, astronaut Scott Carpenter became the second American to orbit the Earth 
as he flew aboard Aurora 7. 
1976, Britain and France opened trans-Atlantic Concorde supersonic transport 
service to Washington. 
2011, Oprah Winfrey taped the final episode of her long-running talk show. 
2022, An 18-year-old gunman opened fire at an elementary school in Uvalde, 
Texas, killing 19 children and two teachers. It was the deadliest shooting at a 
U.S. grade school since the attack in Sandy Hook, Connecticut, almost a decade 
earlier.  
 Birthdays:  
 Actor-comedian-impressionist Stanley Baxter is 97.  
 Jazz musician Archie Shepp is 86.  
 Comedian Tommy Chong is 85.  
 Singer Bob Dylan is 82.  
 Actor Gary Burghoff is 80.  
 Singer Patti LaBelle is 79.  
 Actor Priscilla Presley is 78.  
 Actor John C. Reilly is 58.  

May 31: 
1889, some 2,200 people in Johnstown, Pennsylvania, perished when the South 
Fork Dam collapsed, sending 20 million tons of water rushing through the town. 
1790, President George Washington signed into law the first U.S. copyright act. 
1859, the Big Ben clock tower in London went into operation, chiming for the first 
time. 
1962, former Nazi official Adolf Eichmann was hanged in Israel a few minutes 
before midnight for his role in the Holocaust. 
1977, the Trans-Alaska oil pipeline, three years in the making despite objections 
from environmentalists and Alaska Natives, was completed. (The first oil began 
flowing through the pipeline 20 days later.) 
2022, The European Union agreed to ban the overwhelming majority of Russian 
oil imports after tense negotiations. The move was the most significant effort to 
that point to punish Russia for its war in Ukraine.  
 Birthdays:  
 is 93. 
 Singer Peter Yarrow (Peter, Paul & Mary) is 85.  
 Humanitarian and author Terry Waite is 84.  
 Football Hall of Famer Joe Namath is 80. 
 Actor Tom Berenger is 73.  
 Actor Gregory Harrison is 73.  
 Actor Brooke Shields is 58.  
 Actor Colin Farrell is 47.  
  

AND…..”If you’re sitting in a bar this afternoon, like Jay and his friends 
will be doing and Actor-director Clint Eastwood joins us, we hope that 
you will buy him an “Unforgiven” drink, as he is 93 years old today.    

   

                  If you have something for the newsletter,   
please send it to  Scott Youngberg  via E-mail:    

  esysy@att.net  ——Thank you                                                                 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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The 

    This Month’s  
  Sudoku Puzzle….   

 A sudoku puzzle is a grid of 9 by 9 
squares that has been divided into 9 
smaller regions of 3 by 3 squares. The 
goal is to write the numbers 1 through 
9 in the squares so: 

• Each horizontal row has every  
                      number only once. 

• Each vertical column has every number only once. 

• Each 3 by 3  region has every number only once. 

   Difficulty– Very Hard. Be sure to use a pencil!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                        
    

                        (Answers on Page 9) 

   
 

   Answers..........   

 

1. Fact. The famous spud-shaped toy 
smoked a corn cob pipe. 

2. Crap. According to the astrological 
calendar, the passionate Scorpio is 
actually a water sign. 

3. Fact, a nibble is half a byte. 

4. Fact. A cat has five more spine vertebrae then a 
humans. 

5. Crap. Unlike the bulkier Western saddle, the English 
saddle has no horn. 

6. Crap. Ice cream has been around as late as the 
1800s. 

7. Fact. The coast-to-coast freeway runs from California 
to Florida. 

Funny Quotes 
about Marriage ... 
 --   “If your significant other 
is mad at you, put a cape on 
them and say, ‘Now you’re 
super mad!’ If they laugh, 
marry them.” — Unknown 

 -- “My most brilliant 
achievement was my ability to be able to persuade my 
wife to marry me.” — Winston Churchill 

 --  “The best way to get most husbands to do 
something is to suggest that perhaps they’re too old to 
do it.” — Anne Bancroft 

 --  “What’s the best way to get your husband to 
remember your anniversary? Get married on his 
birthday.” — Cindy Garner 

 --  “By all means, marry. If you get a good wife, you’ll 
become happy; if you get a bad one, you’ll become a 
philosopher.” — Socrates 

 --  “The most important four words for a successful 
marriage: ‘I’ll do the dishes.’” — Unknown 

 --  “We were married for better or worse. I couldn't 
have done better, and she couldn't have done worse.” — 
Henry Youngman 

   

    I don't have gray hair. I have wisdom highlights. 
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The 

The Delray Beach Kiwanis Club was  
Chartered in 1973 as the Kiwanis Club of 
Delray Beach-Sunrise and is operating in 
Division 21 of the Florida District.  
Club Mailing Address: PO Box 7083, Delray Beach, Fl.33482 
       
       2022-23 Kiwanis Int’l  President: 
                     Bert West 
                Divide, Colorado  
 

        2022-23 Florida Kiwanis Governor: 

                   Sharon Moody 

           Email: sharonmoody91@yahoo.com 

        2022-23 Division 21 Lt. Governor: 
                   Tom Thayer 
          Email: TomThayer@Earthlink.net 

             Other Division 21 Clubs:   

 

        Boca Raton-1st & 3rd Thursdays, 4 p.m. 
       Boca Raton Community Center Annex  
       260 Crawford Blvd  
       Boca Raton   
 
   Boynton Beach - Tuesdays, 8 am 
       IHOP 
       1797 N. Congress Ave    
       Boynton Beach 
  
   Hypoluxo-Lantana - Tuesdays, 7:00 a.m. 
        Maddock Park 
        1200 West Drew Street 
        Lantana 
  
   Lake Worth - Tuesdays, 8 a.m. 
         Too-Jays Restaurant 
         419 Lake Avenue 
         Lake Worth 
 
         Florida Kiwanis Foundation:   
 

         2022-23 President:  Tommy Mills  
               Email: sda111055@aol.com  
  
         Div. 21 Trustee:  Tom Thayer 
            E-mail: TomThayer@Earthlink.net 

          Sudoku Puzzle….Answers 

           Governor’s                                 
           Message            
     
       by Sharon Moody 
         Florida Kiwanis Governor   
   
  
  For over 15 years I have been 

involved with the Kiwanis 

International organization as a way to connect with and 

support our future leaders … which includes every member 

of our Florida District. Whenever you find an organization 

where you can fulfill your passion and the organization’s 

values align with what you believe is important such as 

service, leadership, and fellowship, then you know what 

time it is: It’s time to join!   

 

   That’s why I encourage you to be looking for new 

members with “service hearts” who will bring their talents, 

ideas and energies to your club. These new members will 

help your club realize even greater achievement. What 

capabilities does your club need to increase its service to 

kids and your community? Would it be someone who 

brings positive energy and a competitive spirit that will 

motivate others to accomplish more? Is it someone who 

knows local leaders and can connect your club to 

resources and potential community partnerships? Does 

your club need the skill of a social media whiz who can let 

the world know all the good things your club does? Your 

new member search should be intentional and focused if 

you want your club to grow in its ability to serve others. 

 

   Currently a district-wide membership drive is underway 

that will culminate on August 10th. At DCON, the club that 

has welcomed the highest number of new members will be 

recognized and rewarded in several special ways. Will it be 

your club? Remember, membership and all that it holds is 

the lifeblood of your club and our greater Kiwanis 

organization. You don’t want to keep it a secret! 

                        “Let’s Stay Together” 
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        From Our Photographer’s    
        Camera…… 
 
   Our Trusty photographer and a helper or two   
    giving us some great memories from recent  
    meetings and events.  ENJOY! 


